CUMBERLAND VALLEY MARCHING BAND BOOSTERS General Board Meeting

Monday, April 13, 2015

6:30 p.m. Band Room

AGENDA

Meeting Minutes: Minutes from 03/09/15 (approved by Liz Potter and Donna Sweger).

Director's Report: Dave Porter

- 1. Memorial Day Parade update
 - a. 42 parents have already signed up to attend
 - b. Chaperones have been notified
- 2. Show Theme
 - a. This year's outdoor show theme is Winterscape. Mr. Porter advised that it is not a Christmas show
 - b. Mr. Porter played some of the music at the end of the meeting and has the music on Spotify if interested
- 3. Band dates:
 - a. Jazz Night is 04/23/15 at 7 pm
 - b. Spring Band is 04/28/15
 - c. Jazz Festival at Boiling Springs is 04/25/15
 - d. The Monroe May Fair is 05/15/15
 - e. The District Art Festival is 05/28/15
 - f. Winter Winds practices 04/25/15. 05/09/15 and 05/23/15
 - g. Symphonic Winds auditions begin 04/14/15
 - h. Philadelphia Orchestra Brass In –on 04/08/15 several students accompanied Mr. Porter to the Brass In and played with the Philadelphia Orchestra's brass section
- 4. KIDA championships The I guard took 1st place, the A guard took 2nd, and the MS guard and percussion took 3rd place. Great showing for CV.
- 5. Interviews for student leaders were 04/09/15 and 04/10/15, and drum major auditions will be held on 04/23/15
- 6. A question was asked about the drum line t-shirts that were ordered. At this time we are not sure when they are coming.

Treasurer's Report: Bob Flaherty

- 1. Account Balances
 - Checking Account- \$24,000
 - o Incoming \$34,500
 - Expenses \$29,200 (new equipment, parade deposit and credit cards)
 - o The Fry Wagon made \$775.00, prior to expenses
 - Credit Cards- \$25,000
 - Money Market- \$60,000
- 2. Outstanding Indoor Dues
 - A guard- 1 student
 - I guard 3 students
 - MS guard 1 student

- 3. Incoming money about \$34,500
- 4. Percussion made about \$1800 (net profit) from food sales during practices. This may be a good option during band camp and summer practices.

President's Report: Andrew Rucker

- 1. We currently have a vacancy for assistant treasurer if anyone is interested.
- 2. Car Show/Chili Cook-off
 - Scheduled for 06/13/15
 - A planning meeting will be scheduled for late April. The date has yet to be determined.
- 3. Echoes in the Valley
 - Scheduled for 10/10/15
 - Donna Sweger and Tammy Wilder will be the coordinators
- 4. Fundraiser Coordinator Our new fundraiser coordinator is Liz Potter

Fundraising

- The following fundraisers are currently scheduled:
 - o Bingo 04/26/15
 - o Car Show 06/13/15
 - o Fry Wagon
 - Sporting Hill 05/08/15
 - Car Show 06/13/15
 - Hampden Township 06/27/15
 - Hanging Basket orders due 04/30/15
 - Sub sale orders due 04/26/15
 - o Chick-Fil-A 06/03/15
- Fundraisers to be schedules
 - Chipotle possibly in May
 - o Car Wash- May (the coordinator will be able to pick the weekend)

Open Discussion

- Bingo Update
 - We still have 3 more games to be sponsored
 - All supplies have been ordered and received
 - Volunteers are still needed Please see Maria Einolf if able to help
 - o Andrew will look into putting a sign outside the school
- Band Banquet
 - o Will be held on 01/08/16
 - o If interested in volunteering to help, please contact Janet Richey.
 - The 1st planning meeting will be scheduled in August.

Next Executive Board Meeting: May 4, 2015 @ 6:00 p.m. CV Band Room **Next General Board Meeting:** May 11, 2015 @ 6:30 pm CV Band Room